Dear Mrs. Doris Erhard!

We, the members of the European youth gathering, wanted to thank you another time for organizing this event, that still takes place in our souls. This unforgettable experience destroyed our prejudices and enriched us with knowledge about the European Union and the UNO. But the most important point was to make us feeling some kind of "united". We made new experiences, learned from and about each other and maybe, we did even find something more than just new friends.

After this week in Vienna, some of us had to undergo the hardest farewell ever in their live. We were keeping in contact over the internet via Facebook, chatting and swapping photos. But communicating only over text messages and maybe sometimes a telephone call can't keep those friendships alive.

So we tried to organize a reunion on our own. We were looking for the best country, where we could stay meanwhile, looking for the best city in this country and searching for a possibility to spend nights there, as cheap as possible. But all the places we made inquiries into were either too expensive or were too far away from any airport or train station. So we went out of Ideas, what we could do. We know of course that there is much time until next summer, when we planned to do the reunion, but we thought that earlier would be better. We thought that you might maybe know a hostel, a campground or something else that would be suitable for us to stay one week together in this great constellation of different personalities.

It would really be a great help for all of us participants, if you could just give us a hint, where we could stay – maybe only even a telephone number or an e-mail address to a person or organization that might help us. It really would be a shame if we wouldn't care about these friendships, so please help us if you can.

All members of the European Youth Gathering 2011 in Vienna